# CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

**SUMMER 1998** 

### ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President:

Sandy Kiesling

58 Hamilton Road

894-4897

Vice President:

Hans Brings

117 Thornton Road

891-9993

Treasurer:

Elisse Ghitelman

7 University Park

891-9307

Secretary:

Steven Karel

46 Weatherbee Rd

899-6175

#### ABOUT THE ASSOCIATION

The Cedarwood Association provides educational, civic and social opportunities. We have several social activities throughout the year (See the Calendar of Events). Also, we provide a scholarship each year to a deserving high school senior.

The association also provides a forum for people to express opinions and ideas to improve our neighborhood. Having an active Association allows us to mobilize quickly when issues arise which affect our community. -- SANDY KIESLING

## VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

The Association Committees listed below need volunteers to work with the chairpeople. As you can see, we also have several committees in need of chairpeople.

Chairperson(s)
Ellie Lyman Amy Eastwood
OPEN
Alexis Shaw
Hans Brings
Sandy Kiesling
Judy Issac
Sandy Kiesling
OPEN

We are interested in new ideas for activities that you might have and would like volunteers to help organize these efforts.

Please contact Sandy Kiesling to volunteer for any



## ANNUAL PICNIC

Place: Cedarwood Playground Date: Saturday June 27, 1998 Time: 1:00pm - 3:00pm

Cedarwood's 20th Annual picnic is scheduled for Saturday, June 27th, from 1 – 3 PM (raindate: Sunday, June 28th).

The picnic will be held at the Cedarwood Playground, and is free to members of the Cedarwood Association.

Non-members and guests are also welcome, and will be able to join the association on the day of the picnic to avoid paying a fee for the picnic. The fee for guests is \$3.00 per person.

The planning committee is asking everyone to bring a salad or dessert.

Volunteers are also needed on the day of the picnic to help with food preparation, set-up and clean-up. Finally, if anyone is willing to contribute their grill for the picnic, it would be greatly appreciated.

If you're able to help out with any of the above, please contact Amy Eastwood (893-3783) or Sandy Kiesling (894-4897).

A good family time is guaranteed, so mark your calendars and be sure to join the fun!

-- Laurie Groves



# NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY



Name		Phone Number	Service		
Casey	Boudrot	899-9456	Baby-sitting		
Hans	Brings	891-9993	Real Estate Sales & Free Home Appraisals		
Stephen	Gardner	899-9617	Light Carpentry - Home Repairs		
Jim	Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician - Residential Work		
Meg	Hulliung	893-3783	Baby-sitting		
Judy	Isaac	893-5356	Elementary School Tutoring		
Leonard	Kelly	899-0730	Window cleaning & gutters cleaned		
Tim	Kelly	894-8789	Electrician		
John	Khederian	899-8650	Civil/Structural Engineering & Design		
Dianne	Lombardi	899-1050	Real Estate Sales & Marketing Services		
Jill	Lombardi	899-7923	Baby-sitting		
Mark	Nardone	899-5996	Tree & Landscape Service, Snow		
Ron	Pellitier	899-4547	Floor Sanding and Refinishing		
Alexis	Shaw	894-5298	Real Estate Referrals and Sales		
Tom Sliney		899-1512	Custom-Made Golf Clubs and Repairs		

# **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

NEIGHBORHOOD PICNIC	June 27
YARD SALE	Sept. 19
HOLIDAY CAROLING	Dec. 13
Annual Meeting	TBA

#### NEW NEIGHBOR OPEN HOUSE

The New Neighbor Open House held in March was great success. There was lots of good company and good food. Kudos to Sandy Kiesling and Hans Brings for a great time!

#### NEW NEIGHBOR WATCH!

Beginning with the next issue of this newsletter, we would like to include a new feature that will introduce our new neighbors.

So to all newcomers.. we look forward to contacting you in the near future!

#### NEIGHBORHOOD STREET REPS NEEDED

Street Reps are needed for the following streets to deliver the newsletter:

Cedarwood Ave - 25 houses Cunnigham Circle - 8 houses Florence Road East - 20 houses

If interested, contact Janet Smith-Flaherty at 891-9737

Newsletter Staff

#### Contributors:

Laurie Groves Judy Issac

#### Distribution:

Janet Smith-Flaherty 891-9737

#### Editor:

Alexis Shaw 894-5298

#### Please Note:

The cut-off date for submitting articles for the next newsletter (Fall Issue) is July 31, 1998

## 

The Garden Committee needs volunteers to help with planting and watering. Call Alexis Shaw at 894-5298.

# PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE UPDATE

As the new chairperson of Pubic Safety, I look forward to working with the residents of Cedarwood in maintaining our safe and quiet neighborhood. To help me to do a better job, I am attending the Waltham Police Department's Citizen Police Academy.

A Reminder: The City of Waltham has a Leash Law. The "uncontrolled" dog may: bite people, spread disease, destroy property and cause traffic accidents. So when dogs are "under control" everyone benefits.

<u>Coyotes</u> have been sighted in the Cedarwood area. They are usually shy and elusive, and wary of humans. However, coyotes prey on unprotected domestic pets, especially house cats.

To make your property less attractive to coyotes and to avoid problems, here are some basic steps you should follow:

Don't feed coyotes

Don't leave pet foods outdoors

Don't approach or try to pet coyotes

DO secure your garbage

DO secure your pets

This year I will be working on reducing speed limits in Cedarwood. Your ideas are welcome.

Please call me at 893-5356, if you have any concerns about unauthorized parking, use of the playground or would like to volunteer for the Public Safety Committee. -- JUDY ISAAC

# The Waltham Centennial Scholarship fund is soliciting recipes for their What's Cooking in Waltham - Volume 2 cookbook.

~~				- 1	C 11			
Tha	haalr	*******	contain	the	tallar	UIDO	coten	OTIOC
1110	DOOK	WHI	Comain	uic	101101	viiie	Calce	ULICS.

- 1. Appetizers, Beverages
- 2. Soups, Salads
- 3. Main Dishes & Casseroles (Meat, Fish, Chicken, Egg, Cheese & Pasta)
- 4. Vegetables

- 5. Bread, Rolls
- 6. Deserts

(Cakes, Cookies, Bars, Pudding, Pies, etc.)

- 7. Miscellaneous
- 8. Healthy, Microwave

Proceeds from the sales of the book will continue to be used to provide scholarships for students in the Waltham School system.

Mail recipes to: The Waltham Centennial Scholarship

% Everett & Sons Insurance

76 Weston Street Waltham, MA. 02154

## ALL RECIPES MUST BE RECEIVED BY NOVEMBER 1, 1998

Cookbooks will be available October 1, 1999

# 1998 CedarWood Association Membership Form

Name:	
Address:	
Phone #:	
Membership Dues: Family - \$5.00 Single Member Household Optional Donation to Scholarship Fund:	- \$3.00
Will Attend Picnic YES How Many	

Return form with cash or check (payable to Cedarwood Association) to Elisse Ghitelman 7 University Park.